
County News NowCounty News Now
October 6, 2021

Cuyahoga County Resources, Services and Information
for You

Triennial Update Information

All Cuyahoga County parcel owners should
have received a letter from the County Fiscal
Office with information on their 2021
estimated property value. Due to the current
housing market, many homeowners may see
an increase in their property value. This does
not mean homeowners will see a comparable
increase in their property taxes. The Fiscal
Office encourages property owners to use the
tax calculator on their website to determine
their estimated 2021 property tax. The County
is hosting community meetings to provide
further information on the triennial update
and how it's conducted. If property owners
would like to challenge their property value
they may do so through the Board of Revision
beginning January 1, 2022.

Take Me to the Tax Calculator

County Seeks Partner for Creation of Child
Protection Team

The Cuyahoga County Division of Children and
Family Services (DCFS) is looking for a local
partner to lead the creation and management
of a collaborative Child Protection Team (CPT)
to help prevent child abuse and neglect and
catch cases that could normally slip through
cracks between different systems. The County
released a Request for Proposals (RFP) for the
project. The CPT would bring together local
hospitals, social services, law enforcement,
prosecutors, and the Child Advocacy Center,
along with DCFS in a collaborative approach to
facilitate inter-agency cooperation, real-time
information exchange, and multidisciplinary
case evaluation and management that
improves child wellbeing and safety. Proposals
are due by Friday, October 29, 2021 at 11:00
a.m.

https://cuyahogacounty.us/executive/news/press-releases-archive/2021-press-releases/2021/09/15/cuyahoga-county-and-county-board-of-health-issue-mask-advisory


Learn About the Child Protection
Team

County and DigitalC to Provide
Affordable Internet in Central

Neighborhood

Cuyahoga County entered into a contract
with non-profit DigitalC to provide
affordable, in-home, high-speed
broadband services to residents in the
Central neighborhood. This contract will
provide for the build-out of wireless
internet service infrastructure that will
cover approximately 70% of the Central
neighborhood and provide equipment
for roughly 500 households. This work is
part of a wider effort to allocate
resources to the Central neighborhood
through the County’s Neighborhood
Surge Project. This new project is
designed to transform the County’s
underserved, most in-need communities
by concentrating resources in a specific
area. Central residents interested in
signing up can call 216-777-3859.

Get Connected in Central

Now Hiring Correction Officers

Cuyahoga County is looking for
individuals with good judgement, self-
discipline, resourcefulness, adaptability
and interpersonal skills to be Correction
Officers. Wages start at $24/hour and
continuous opportunities for
advancement are available. Cuyahoga
County will pay for your required Ohio
Peace Officer Training Academy training.
The County offers a generous and
extensive benefits package, with rotating
shifts and overtime options available. To
apply for this position online visit
hr.cuyahogacounty.us and search
"Correction Officer." For further
information call 216-263-4635.

Apply Now
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